 Human Subjects Research Involving Participant Exposure to Radiant Energy 

Through Scans or Imaging

The use of radiation scanning devices within the State of Wisconsin is regulated by the Wisconsin Department of Health under WI Code DHS 157.  The DHS Code prohibits the use of x-ray or other radiation scanning devices on campus for any purposes other than the healing arts.  All research conducted at UWM involving human exposure to radiation energy through scans or imaging for non-healing purposes requires DHS officials to grant a variance from State code prior to the research activities beginning. 

The IRB will conduct a review of projects involving human subject participation to ensure compliance with all applicable regulations.  During the review process the campus Radiation Safety Officer will review the protocol when radiation scans or imaging are included.  As you prepare your protocol for submission please note:

· Due to the concern regarding radiation exposure to an embryo or fetus the DHS officials will not grant a code variance for any participant group that could be pregnant.  If female participants are under 50 years old their pregnancy status must be confirmed with a pregnancy test.  Researchers must include arrangements for pregnancy testing in their protocol.  The state does not allow the participant to simply “sign off” on their pregnancy status.   Participants who are pregnant or who choose not to have a pregnancy test may not be included in the study.   

· An estimate of participant radiation dose must be included in the informed consent.  The exposure estimate must be expressed in mRem and/or mSv.  Be sure to include the total dose from all scans the participant will receive.  If scans are performed at off campus facilities (i.e., CT, MRI, PET) an estimate of those doses must be included in the total dose.  

Once the IRB has approved the project, a copy of the protocol, the informed consent and the IRB approval letter will be forwarded by the Radiation Safety Office to DHS and a code variance will be requested.    A minimum of 30 days is required for the State to review and act on the variance request.  The Radiation Safety Office will serve as the contact between DHS and campus researchers.  DHS officials may request additional information or require additional actions that were not included in the campus IRB review.  Research cannot begin until the DHS variance has been granted.  

After review and approval DHS will issue a written variance for the project.  A copy of that variance will be forwarded to the Primary Investigator of the project.  An additional copy will be provided to the campus IRB program for inclusion in the study file.  

State variances are granted for the life of the project unless there is a change in protocol procedures involving radiation or the target subject group changes.  

